
Dissemination of innovative practices among FQHCs: 
A case study from rural Appalachian Kentucky

Many rural Appalachian communities are burdened by
health disparities, with residents less frequently engaging in
preventive care. To improve outcomes among this
population, health organizations must focus on closing
preventive care gaps. However, many rural health systems
– such as Federally Qualified Health Centers (FQHCs) –
may have limited organizational resources to learn about
and adopt new strategies.

Of interest is how FQHCs learn about innovative strategies
to improve patient health and how the new strategies are
implemented into current practice. To date, few studies
have examined FQHC information-seeking behaviors
involving evidence-based strategies and interventions.

The objective of this case study was to examine the
dissemination of innovative approaches focused on
improving preventive care among FQHCs in rural
Appalachian Kentucky (Fig. 1).

Figure 1. Map highlighting Appalachian Kentucky counties

Peer-to-peer networking among FQHCs
appears to be an important way to disseminate
innovative patient care strategies in rural
settings.

External entities, such as Primary Care
Associations, community health center
networks, and academic partners, can facilitate
the dissemination process by providing
additional resources for technical assistance
(e.g., implementation toolkits, websites,
presentations and trainings).

Case study findings are currently being used to
develop a statewide survey of FQHCs, which
will assess staff’s information-seeking behaviors
about innovative care practices and related
implementation processes.

BACKGROUND IMPLICATIONSMETHODS
In October 2017, qualitative interviews were conducted with three leaders (Chief Executive Officer [CEO], Quality
Improvement Director, Director of Operations) at a FQHC covering five counties in rural Appalachian Kentucky. The FQHC had
adopted components of a proactive office encounter (POE) approach based on a peer FQHC’s implementation of POE; the
POE model was originally developed by Kaiser Permanente. Interview questions focused on how FQHC leadership learned
about the POE model and related materials such as a health maintenance form (Fig. 2), which helps identify and close care
gaps; why they decided to adopt this new strategy; and how it was implemented across their clinics.
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The FQHC learned about POE during a presentation given by the peer FQHC CEO at the state Primary Care Association
meeting. The FQHC was already reviewing patient charts for care gaps, but wanted to improve their current protocols.
Specifically, the FQHC adapted the health maintenance form, revising it to include selected health measures and programming
it into their electronic medical record system.

Figure 2. Excerpts of the health maintenance form and qualitative interview questions
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